1st April 2015  

Dear MSP

 

As you may or may not be aware Scottish Natural Heritage and the Scottish Government have not produced any update of wind turbine numbers in Scotland for some considerable time.

 

SNH's annual map update was due out in August 2014. It is now 7 months overdue and 19 months since they produced one. The Scottish government's update was due out in December 2014. It is now 3 months overdue and 15 months since they produced one. 

 

No date has been given for when these updates will be in the public domain.

 

People across Scotland want to know - they have a right to know - how many industrial wind turbines are operational, approved and in the planning system. 

 

If there is no central data base and no accurate number of proposed turbines how can we ever know when we have enough?

 

It is time to stop accepting turbine applications into the planning system and allow those approved to be constructed so that we can stand back and see if they are performing as promised and if the landscape can absorb any more. To continue without having that knowledge is unacceptable and irresponsible.

 

The Highland Council's new map is woefully inadequate so campaigners decided to do their own counting and produced a video based on what they found.

 

Please do take the time to view it. It is six and a half minutes out of your day - it is a lifetime of destruction for Scotland's heritage and her iconic Loch.

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jMMUY07Gj18
 

 

Lyndsey Ward

